
 

NERANG STATE HIGH SCHOOL 
QCAA EXTERNAL EXAM BLOCK – YEAR 12 
Monday 21 October to Tuesday 12 November 2024 

 
PARENTS AND CAREGIVERS OF YEAR 12 STUDENTS 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 
The purpose of this letter is to provide you with information relating to the QCAA External Exam Block and Essential 
Mathematics for Year 12 students during Weeks 4, 5, 6 and 7 of Term 4.   Please read this information carefully and 
read the table on the following page.   
Year 12 students are required to be at school only: 

a. when they actually have an examination, as per the schedule attached or 
b. when they have been directed by their teacher to attend school to complete assessment/s. 

 
It is expected that students will be at home, studying for their exams or completing other assessment. Students will be 
required back at school on Friday 15th November for their graduation ceremony.  
Please note: 

• All students are required to wear the full school uniform whenever they are at school. 
•    If there is a reason, (i.e. medical) as to why a test cannot be sat at the scheduled time, it is essential that the 

Parent/Caregiver makes phone contact with the school’s Attendance Officer (Fiona Carter Ph: 5503 7806), on 
or before the day. You will be required to complete an AARA application and provide a medical certificate  – 
refer to the school’s website for relevant documentation - https://nerangshs.eq.edu.au/curriculum/testing-
and-assessment.  

 
GENERAL SUBJECTS: 
 

• Ancient History  
• Biology 
• Business 
• Chemistry  
• Dance 
• Drama 
• English 
• General Mathematics 
• Japanese 

 
APPLIED SUBJECTS: 
 

• Essential Mathematics – on Tues 22 October  
from 9.05am-10.15am  
 

• Legal Studies 
• Mathematics Methods 
• Music 
• Music Extension 
• Physical Education 
• Psychology 
• Physics 
• Specialist Mathematics 

 
 

Please find attached a copy of the exam schedule. Hard copies can be collected from the Hub. Alternatively, a copy 
will also be available on the school’s website - https://nerangshs.eq.edu.au/curriculum/exam-timetables.  Students 
are also invited to attend tutorials.  Teachers will inform students of these times.  Please do not hesitate to contact 
Mrs Teng (HOD Senior Schooling) if you have any questions on 5503 7862 or email jteng5@eq.edu.au.  

 
Yours sincerely 
        

     
 
Kate Jorgensen      Jodie Teng 
Deputy Principal     HOD of Senior Schooling 
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